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The Dassel Township monthly meeting came to order on Tuesday, March 2, 2021 at 10:02 a.m. at the Dassel History 
Center.  
 
Present - Chairman David Isaacson, Supervisors Kevin Rossow and Matt Woetzel, Treasurer Galen Nyman, and Clerk 
Karin Colberg. 
 
Kevin made motion to approve the minutes of the last monthly meeting and it was seconded by Matt. msc.  
Matt made motion to accept monthly Treasurer’s report along with the bills to be paid and it was seconded Kevin. Msc.   
  
The bills to be paid were – 
     Herald Journal                                                                       $   140.88 
     Brice Nelson                                                                             1,000.00 
                                                                                                   $  1,140.88 
                               Wells Fargo                                                                               36,205.25 
Discussion was held on the following – 
 
Road Maintenance –  Murphy invoice for culverts will not be paid at this time.  We are also looking at getting a 
maintenance contract template from Ruppe that we can use in the future. 
 
Signs – David said the T road on 723rd was in Collinwood Township.   
 
Spring Lake signs – Matt made motion and it was seconded by Kevin to have a speed limit caution sign for 35 MPH at 
both 735th off Hwy 12 and 730th off of 240th.  Msc. 
 
Driveways – We received the driveway ordinance template.  Kevin will check with Warren Lindberg about width, etc., 
 
ASTECH – Matt talked to Tom Woods about a product called Scrub Seal.  It is used on blacktop roads that have alligator 
cracks.  There are areas on 705th and 738th that would be good candidates for this product.  Matt will talk to Tom again 
before making final decisions. 
  
Fire Department – Matt reported that they are doing a cost study to see if they should remodel, add on or building new.  
 
Arvilla – The turn around on Lake Arvilla that Kingston Township services is still a problem because an owner has staked 
the edge of his property and it is difficult to push snow.   
 
Board of Appeal – Dassel Township board of appeal will meet at the History Center on Thursday, April 8, 2021 at 11:00 
a.m. 
 
Annual meeting – Dassel Township annual meeting will be held on March 9, 2021 at 8:00 p.m. Election poll hours will be 
from 5:00 p.m. 8:00 p.m. at which time the voters will elect: 1 Supervisor - 3-year term and 1 Treasurer – 2-year term. 
  
The monthly meeting time and date will be changed as of the April 2021 meeting.  Kevin made a motion and it was 
seconded by Matt to change the monthly meeting to the second Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m. at the Dassel History 
Center.  Msc. 
 
The meeting was left open in order for the supervisors to continue the meeting on Monday, March 8th, at 8:30 a.m. to look 
at the roads and approve the road maintenance bill for February.  Kevin, David and Matt met at the History Center at 8:30 
a.m.  David drove.  They met with Tom Wood at 9:30 a.m. near Clearwater to inspect roads that were chip sealed from 
years past to look at the durability of those roads.  From Clearwater they drove back to Dassel to look at roads on 723rd on 
the north side of Dassel, 240th, 705th and 250th.  Matt and Kevin measured the distance on all roads and Kevin will 
proceed with a proposal to chip seal and scrub seal all previous roads except 723rd going north out of Dassel.   Matt made 
motion and it was seconded by David to approve the Murphy snow bill for February.  Msc.  Meeting was closed at 1:00 
p.m. 
 
.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Karin Colberg – Dassel Township Clerk 
 


